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Measure Description: 
Requires annual report from each community college district and public institution of higher education on 
compliance with Jeanne Clery Disclosure of Campus Security Policy and Campus Crime Statistics Act. 
 
Government Unit(s) Affected:  
 Department of Community Colleges and Workforce Development, Oregon University System 
 
Summary of Expenditure Impact:  See Analysis 
 
 
Local Government Mandate: 
This bill does not affect local governments' service levels or shared revenues sufficient to trigger Section 
15, Article XI of the Oregon Constitution. 
 
Analysis: 
The measure requires reporting from community college districts and public institutions of higher 
education on compliance with the federal Jeanne Clery Act prior to July 1 of each calendar year. The 
report is required to note any areas of noncompliance and provide a plan and schedule for compliance 
to be remedied within one year of the report submission. 
 
Oregon University System (OUS) and the Department of Community Colleges and Workforce 
Development (CCWD) are currently required to report to the federal government each October on 
campus security policy and crime statistics in compliance with the Jeanne Clery Act. 
 
The measure does not specify the time frame of the reporting requirements. OUS and CCWD assume 
that the measure’s reporting requirements can be met using the prior calendar years October report to 
the federal government and that a new report would not be required. If a new report is required with 
different time frames, there could be a fiscal impact to community colleges and public institutions of 
higher education. 


